
Town of West Boylston 
Finance/CIB Committee 

Meeting of September 27, 2021 

A meeting of Fincom and CIB was convened at 6:30 pm on Zoom.   Attending Fincom and CIB 
members were Chris Berglund, Ray Bricault, Paul Bohnson, Mary Foley, Jim Marinelli, and Pete 
Murphy.   Austin Cyganiewicz, Bill Fay, and Paul Redmond were absent.  

The minutes of the meeting for September 22 were approved by a vote of 6-0 as moved by Ray 
Bricault. 

The four capital purchase requests for the October Town Meeting were discussed: 

•  The DPW mini-excavator $57,000 and a DPW 1-ton dump truck $45,000 will be discussed at 
the scheduled October 5 meeting.  

• Resurfacing of the high school entrance driveway $35,000 will be discussed at the October 5 
meeting.  There is a bid and other contractor information, but it is not yet available from the 
School offices.  Roger Pontbriand, Business Administrator, will provide the documents.  

• Road paving at the Mount Vernon Cemetery $55,000.  The contractor quote and proposal were 
reviewed along with a map of the 725 feet of paving proposed.  The sections being repaved are 
reportedly breaking up.  The CIB decided to view the areas being repaired before making a 
decision.  The DPW/Cemetery commissioners will also be asked whether there is a master 
repaving plan. 

Action on all four outstanding capital requests will be taken at the October 5 meeting of Fincom/
CIB.   The new DPW Director and Jim Pedone of the School Board are expected to attend. 

The next meeting date is October 5.   The meeting adjourned at 7 pm as moved by Ray Bricault. 

Pete Murphy 
Secretary, Fincom and CIB 


